
 

Our ref: PET 38091 

 
Your ref:  A589427 
 
9 September 2020 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3345-20 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Mark Boothman MP, 
Member for Theodore on 11 August 2020 about safety issues on Tamborine–Oxenford Road 
at the intersections with Michigan Drive and Georgina Street. 
 
I can advise that the intersection of Tamborine–Oxenford Road and Michigan Drive will be 
considered for funding as part of the next round of the Queensland Government’s Safer 
Roads Sooner (SRS) program. SRS targets minor capital works that aims to improve the 
safety of the State-controlled road network through the implementation of high-benefit cost-
effective safety treatments. The intersection will be prioritised against other locations in 
Queensland that have been nominated for safety improvements under SRS. 
 
The SRS program is funded under the Queensland Government’s Camera Detected Offence 
Program (CDOP). CDOP covers the management and operation of all modes of camera-
based traffic enforcement in Queensland, including the mobile speed camera program, the 
red light camera program and fixed speed cameras, point to point cameras and combined 
speed and red light cameras at intersections.  All revenue collected by CDOP must by law be 
used in the administration of CDOP or for limited road safety purposes as defined in 
legislation.   
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads  


